
~o~~ 

Linden ffl Weekly 
-~"Cs, .. , .rco- , 

• • 
==COMMUNIQUE-== 

VOL. FOUR; NO. 36; MAY 13, 1986 

WISCONSIN DEAN NAMED TO V- P POST Daniel N. Keck, dean of 
Carthage College in Kenosha , WI , has been elected Vice-President of 
Academic Affairs and Dean of Facul ty. Elected by the Executive 
Committee of the college's board of directors upon the recommendation 
of President Spainhower, Keck will assume the position, the 
second-ranking administrative one, on July 15. He will be in charge of 
all faculty and academic programs at both the undergraduate and 
graduate levels in addition to the Admissions Dept., Office of College 
Life, Registrar's Office and Butler Memorial Library. 

One of nearly 90 candidates considered, Keck was recommended to 
the Executive Committee following extensive interviews among faculty, 
staff and students as well as Spainhower. "During those interviews," 
Keck said, "I was impressed at what seems to be a wide-spread desire 
for Lindenwood to be a quality institution. This seems to be an 
exciting time in the institution's history, and I would like to- be a 
part of it." 

A 1960 graduate of Miami University in Oxford, OH, Keck holds 
graduate and doctoral degrees in political science, both awarded from 
the University of Connecticut. In 1978 he received a certificate from 
the Institute for Educational Management at Harvard University. 

Keck, who also serves as professor of political science at 
Carthage, has served as dean of the college since 1977. Previously, he 
was acting Vice-President for Academic Affairs and Dean of the College 
at Baldwin-Wallace College in Berea, OH. Married, Keck and his wife, 
Marilyn, have three daughters. 

He replaces James F. Hood who has been serving as acting Dean of 
Faculty following the resignation of Aaron Miller in 1985. Hood, one 
of the top four candidates considered for the vice-president's post, 
will return to his position as professor of hi~tory. 

TWO FORMER PROFESSORS TO BE HONORED - Lindenwood will award two 
honorary degrees to Martha M. Boyer of Tucson, AZ, professor emeritus 
of communications arts, and Jessie S. Bernard of Washington, DC, a 
former professor at the college and internationally-recognized 
sociologist, at commencement Saturday. 

Boyer, who served 26 years on the communications faculty until 
her retirement in 1972, is the founder of the college ' s on-campus 
radio station, KCLC-AM, and its community radio station, KCLC. She is 
credited with many innovations that have built the communications 
curriculum into a well-respected degree program. 



Bernard, who served as professor of sociology from 1940-47, has 
been an educator for more than two decades. She has been on the 
editorial boards of four major sociology journals and is the author of 
more than 20 books in the fields of marriage, family behavior, women's 
roles and American community behavior. 

Boyer is being cited for her numerous contributions to the 
broadcasting profession while Bernard is being honored for the merit 
she has received in the sociology field. 

JAZZ COURSE FOR INSTRUMENTALISTS - CASA Lindenwood will present a 
summer jazz improvisation course tor instrumentalists June 23 through 
August·2 on campus. The class will meet for two hours each week for 
the six-week session, and it is open to all band instrumentalists as 
well as guitarists and pianists. It will be taught by Michael 
Karpowicz, a jazz musician who is well-known for his performances with 
professional groups in the metro area. Summer registration for the 
six-week course begins the week of June 16 at CASA Lindenwood in the 
MAB. Tuition is $48, with a $5 registration fee for new stude-nts. For 
further information, contact CASA Lindenwood at extension- 253. 

FACULTY MEMBERS RECEIVE TENURE, PROMOTIONS - Gene M. Henderson, 
professor of education; Arlene Sakahara, assistant professor of 
English as a second language; .and James A. Wilson, assistant professor 

'of communications have received tenure by the administration based 
upon a recommendation from the Faculty Council. 

Ann Canale of the English Dept.; Solon Chervitz, professional 
librarian; Rebecca Glenn of the LCIE faculty; Hans Levi of the Art 
Dept.; Judith McMahon of the Psychology Dept.; Ray Scupin of the 
Anthropology Dept; and Richard A. Wier of the Political Science Dept. 
have been promoted from assistant to associate professors. The 
promotions stem from recommendations by the Faculty Council which were 
approved by the administration. 

WALLICK REVIEWS COLLEGE TOO - Randy .L. Wallick, public relations 
director, has been retained by the Wm. C. Brown Co., a Madison, 
WI-based publishing firm, to review the final manuscript of a textbook 
on publication design used by colleges and universities throughout the 
country. The text, PUBLICATION DESIGN, is written by Roy Paul Nelson 
of the University of Oregon faculty. It is being revised and updated 
for reprinting by the Brown Co. this summer. 

Wallick, who also serves on the adjunct communications faculty, 
was retained last fall to review the text currently in use at colleges 
and universities. "Nelson has revised the current edition in light of 
the comments Wallick and other reviewers made," publishers said. 
PUBLICATION DESIGN is the required text for Lindenwood's course, 
"Production and Layout," which Wallick teaches. Considered one of the 
best texts on the subject, it is used in similar courses at other 



schools as well as courses dealing with graphic design, typography, 
magazine and newspaper editing, book publishing and business and 
industrial journalism. 

SWIMMING POOL OPENS MAY 25 - Lindenwo.od' s pool opens May 25 for 
college employees, their families and guests as well as students, 
alumni and conference attendees. The pool is not open to the general 
public. Fees for useage are $1 per person per visit for employees, 
families, guests and alumni, and 50 cents for children 12 years of age 
and younger. Family passes, which run through the end of July, are 
available for $20. For further information, contact Gene Goldstein at 
extension 393. 

LEGISLATORS TO BE FEATURED - Five St. Charles County legislators 
will be featured in two special broadcasts on KCLC-FM this Wednesday 
and Thursday. The special segments of "Newsmakers," a public affairs 
show, will be aired at 8:05 p.m. Joe Arnold, public affairs director 
for the station, said the broadcasts are a recap of the latest state 
legislative session that ended April 30 in Jefferson City._Arnold, who 
anchors the interviews, said the legislators are expected to highlight 
bills which affect St. Charles County. 

Featured on the Wednesday segment are Rep. Joan Tobin of the 21st 
District and Rep. Ronald Stivison of the 20th District. The broadcast 
also may featured Rep. Douglas Boschert of the 19th District. State 
Sen. Fred Dyer along with Rep. Joe Ortwerth of the 18th District and 
Rep. George Dames of the 17th District will be featured on Thursday. 
Turn your FM dial to 89.1 and listen to "Newsmakers." 

MOGERMAN RECEIVES 'HONORABLE MENTION' - Jordan Mogerman, a 1986 
graduate, has received an "Honorable Mention" award in a photo contest 
sponsored by the RIVERFRONT TIMES, a weekly tabloid serving St. Louis. 
His photo, a Kodalith print entitled "Headache Study No. l," was 
among 250 black and white and color photos submitted in the contest, 
entitled "The St. Louis Angle." A photo of Mogerman and other winning 
photographers was published. along with his winning photo in the May 
7-13 issue of the tabloid. Mogerman receives a bachelor's degree in 
art Saturday. 

1986 SPRING COMMENCEMENT 

SATURDAY, MAY 17th 

10:00 A.M. 

CENTER CAMPUS 
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This memorandum has been transmitted to all vendors and suppliers of 

the College. 

May S, 1986 

MEMORANDUM TO ALL VENDORS AND SUPPLIERS : 

Our purchasing policy here at Lindenwood when buying supplies or 
requesting a service must be accompanied by NUMBERED PURCHASE ORDERS. 

These purchase o~ders may be signed only by: 

George W. Tilden, Jr., Vice President of Finance 

Or 

Carol Whitman, Purchasing Director 

If any person from Lindenwood places an order with your Company without 
a purchase order, please bill the person placing the order. 

Confirming orders after the fact will not be honored and no employees, 
students, alumnas or other associates of the institution other then the 
above named are authorized to enter in purchasing agreements without 
prior written approval by me. 

We appreciate your help and cooperation and look forward to continuing 
business with you. 

RANDY L. WALLICK, Editor 

~ · 
Geor~ 
Vice President of Finance 

JAMES I. SPAINHOWER, President 
The "Linden Weekly Communique" Is published each Tuesday during the fall, winter and spring semesters and biweekly during the summer. Produc~d as a joint 
effort of the college's Public Relations Office and Printing Center, it Is disseminated to all faculty, staff and students. The deadline for submission of editor/a/ 
copy Is ~:00 a.m. Monday prior to Tuesday's publication; copy should be sent to the Public R •latlons Office, # 6 Roemer Hall. 


